CONTINUED MEETING and PUBLIC HEARING ON 2021/2022 GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL & TOURISM BUDGET
JUNE 22, 2021                                4:00 PM – 4:45 PM
The Continued Meeting and Public Hearing on the 2021/2022 Graham County Travel & Tourism Budget was held at the Graham County Community Building located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville, NC 28771.
Present: Chairman Wiggins, Vice-chairman Robin Turner, Billy Brown, Valerie Frapp, Meredith Jenkins, Patricia Cable
Absent: Rick Davis
Chairman Wiggins called the meeting to order
Chairman Wiggins asked for a motion to close the regular meeting and open public hearing for the 2021/2022 Budget. Billy Brown made a motion to do so. Robin Turner second the motion. Vote Unanimous
Chairman Wiggins then asked for a motion to open the Public Hearing and discuss the 2021/2022 budget. Billy Brown made a motion to do so. Robin Turner second the motion. Vote Unanimous
Chairman Wiggins asked for Public Comment. There was no Public Comment offered.
Chairman Wiggins then asked Becky Garland, Finance Officer, for her comments, Ms. Garland stated that she would like to go over the highlights of the budget. After Ms. Garland presented her budget review, Chairman Wiggins asked the Board members if they had any questions or comments about the budget. There were no questions or comments.
Chairman Wiggins asked for a motion to close public hearing and reopen regular meeting.
Billy Brown made a motion to close public hearing and reopen regular meeting. Valerie Frapp second the motion. Vote Unanimous.
Chairman Wiggins called for a motion to adopt the 2021/2022 Graham County Travel & Tourism Budget. Valerie Frapp made a motion to adopt the budget. Billy Brown second. Vote Unanimous.
Ms. Garland presented the final budget Amendment for the year: Budget Amendment #7 FYE 6-30-21 for Retirement, Unemployment, Trails Project, and Travel, for a total of $11,750. Billy Brown made a motion to approve the Amendment. Robin Turner second the motion. Vote Unanimous                                                                                                                                                                          Ms. Garland then presented the Board with the auditor’s contract from Turner and Co. This contract was for $4400. Meredith Jenkins made a motion to approve the contract. Valerie Frapp second the motion. Vote Unanimous
Chairman Wiggins gave an update on the Lake Santeetlah Trail. The trail is almost finished and will be open for horseback riding, hiking, and bicycles very soon. He encouraged the Board members to walk the trail.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Wiggins asked Robin Turner to update the Board about the recent meeting with the Farmer’s Market Board Members. Mr. Turner stated that he, Billy Brown and Director Allison met with Mary Griffin, Terri Phillips, and Karen Taylor. He then provided the Board with a review of that meeting.
Chairman Wiggins suggested the July meeting be postponed until the August meeting date because of the July 4th Holiday. Valerie Frapp made a motion to postpone the July meeting. Robin Turner second. Vote Unanimous                      
                                                                                                   Next Meeting August 5, 2021                          


